1963, Sep. 30

Mr. H, V. Schulgm
Llano Drilling Co.,
Midland, Texas.

Dear Sir:

Several years ago I was on friendly terms with Mr.
Porter Rankin of cyowr city, and onee I obtained an iron meteorite
from another man with his help. I was verv sorry to hear of
Mr. Rankin's death.

He once told me he understodd you had a probable
meteorite found by your father in a field in Central Texas,
weighing perhaps 30 pounds. He sald at the time he was see if
you were willing to part with it, but I never heard ffom him about
it any further.

Would you be willing to write me something about it
and then perhaps I could see it some time when I am in Midland?
Your kind consideration wo:ld be appreciated.

Sincerely,



